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14™ March 2003

SylviaBlayse B.Mus. (Performers) Dip.Ed. A Mus.A. A.A.C.O.

12 Rinora St.
Corinda 4075

" The Academic Vice-Chancellor
University of Queensland
Professor Margaret Gardner

Dear Madam,
In 1997, I spoke at length with Dr. Janette Irwin about my allegations of sexual

harassment and sexual assault dating from 1969. I had only recently, during counseling,
become aware of the nature of what had occurred. The alleged perpetrator, although
acting in his capacity as a Tutor employed by the University, also held senior positions in
the Anglican Church. The alleged assault took place on Church property. The University
Legal Office (in response to a letter from Solicitors Nicol, Robinson and Kidd)
apparently replied that the Statute of Limitations would make it unlikely that any legal
action would succeed. I also received a letter from the University Legal Office, saying

that the University noted my complaint and denied liability.

Since the alleged assault took place on the property of the Anglican Diocese of Brisbane,
my complaint has since been investigated by the Diocese, and more recently, by the
Callaghan Briggs Enquiry into the Handling of Complaints of Sexual Abuse by the
Diocese of Brisbane. During the course of this Enquiry, more evidence has come to light.
Since 1997, I have become aware of several other allegations relating to the alleged
perpetrator. However, the latest allegation concerned a 12-year-old girl. The matter was
raised in a telephone call by the woman’s son to the Brisbane Diocese, and subsequently
disclosed to me by the Enquiry. The woman had reported the abuse to her son in the
months leading up to her death in 1996. He said that he was prepared to add support to
other allegations (he had read about my allegations in a newspaper report). Also as a

result of this newspaper report, two other women made phone calls to Karyn Walsh of the
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Esther Trust, not leaving their names, but attesting to the fact that they had also been
students of the alleged perpetrator, and that sexual abuse had occurred.

Because the person involved is ‘high profile’, there has been reluctance by the Police and
others to act on my allegations alone. However, I feel that the University should
investigate these allegations. I would be happy to provide copies of the documentary
evidence I have collected, including Psychologists® Reports about the seriousness of the

effect, on me, of the alleged assault.

T would be most grateful if you would agree to meet with me to discuss this matter.
I can be contacted on 3379 3345.
Yours Sincerely

Sylvia Blayse





